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Dear parents/carers,
Children and staff have been embracing the spring weather over the last
two weeks. Forest school in Year 3 is a real success and we appreciate
the support you have given with your donations. 
Year 1 have enjoyed a local walk (again with the support of families -
thank you) and Year 3 had a great day at Hever Castle. 
In the final weeks of Spring term we look forward to seeing many of you
at our Prize Giving Assemblies (invite only).
Please keep an eye on the key dates document for upcoming events.

Key Dates:
Please click in the link below to access our key dates
document. This is updated throughout the year and we
encourage you all to check it regularly to ensure you have
up to date information about the key events happening in
school.

Key Dates Document

Spelling Bee
Congratulations to our Y5 and Y6
pupils who took part in the GLF
spelling bee as part of the GLF
Boundless Festival. The Hillcroft
team made it through to the
Grand Finals in June at Meridian
High School! 

INSET DAY
Our Inset day in the summer has changed
from Friday 27th June to Friday July 11th

Parent/Carer Questionnaire - Behaviour
We are reviewing our current Behaviour Policy and
would value your input. Please answer this short
questionnaire so you can have your say. Your views
and opinions are important to us. If you would prefer a
paper copy please ask at the School Office.

LINK

https://docs.google.com/document/d/18bNyLzgww2qdmfwcFkypQe-ZxIRc6hJTGnHXv9cLGrM/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/18bNyLzgww2qdmfwcFkypQe-ZxIRc6hJTGnHXv9cLGrM/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdc3EG71DHf1CrNwcKOMxxilvnRDjnVoLls3cFtpQ-0AGtRTQ/viewform?usp=sharing


Nursery

PHASE NEWS

Reception

As part of our topic on 'Artists' Ash class have been exploring water colours. We
have been using them to create our own 'Tiger in the Tropical Storm' art! 
This week in Elm class we have been reading 'The Day The Crayons Quit', and the
Crayons left us a colour matching challenge! We used the egg cartons to colour
match something green and something yellow from the big field and worked in
teams to complete the challenge. It was great fun and a lovely outdoor learning
opportunity for our class.

This week In Nursery we have
been learning all about the
Crocodile Snap and practising
using our 'snappy fingers' to
hold pens and pencils. After
practising our 'grip' we then
enjoyed making our 'marks'
together on a large roll of
paper. It was so fun!



KS1

PHASE NEWS

Year 1 went on a St Patricks day Leprechaun hunt and found a pot of gold!

Children have also been exploring the artist Kandinsky in their computing lessons. The
piantz app has really inspired the children. 



PHASE NEWS

LKS2 Yeah three are singing Bob Marley 'Three little
birds' and learning to play it on the
Glockenspiels.

We also has a wonderful trip to Hever Castle.
The sun shone and the children discovered all sorts of
intersting facts.
Thank you to all the parents who were able to support on
the trip - we really appreciated the help. 

Year 4 have been exploring monograms as part of their
history learning. They designed in pencil initially before

printing their favourite design using styrofoam tiles.



PHASE NEWS
Year 5

Year 6

Year 6 have had a busy week completing their final set of Mock SAT's. The year 6
team are so incredibly proud of how hard all the children are working and how well

they have done this week.

They have also spent some time looking at whether graffiti is art or not and
whether it should be legal or illegal. Lots of interesting discussions and debates

took place in classes around this!

As part of the wider curriculum, Year 5 have been designing periscopes.



Sena Year 2 Gymnastics

Lucy Year 1 Knitting

Isla Year 2 Gymnastics

Alana Year 2 Trampolining

Maddie
and Libby

Year 4 and
Year 2 Rugby

Cameron Year 2 Art

TALENTS AND INTERESTS

Every week in our Friday assembly we celebrate the talents and interests of our
children. See the superstars we have celebrated over the last two weeks.

If your child has a special achievement they would like to share please send some
details and a photo to l.bonnell@hillcroftschool.org. 



Edward Year 4 Snooker

Isla Year 4 Football

Neve Year 4 Gymnastics

Olivia-May Year 4 Gymnastics

TALENTS AND INTERESTS

Every week in our Friday assembly we celebrate the talents and interests of our
children. See the superstars we have celebrated over the last two weeks.

If your child has a special achievement they would like to share please send some
details and a photo to l.bonnell@hillcroftschool.org. 



Surrey County Council: Early Intervention
and Support Service Offer

Neuro Diversity advice for Parents/Carers / PADLET
As Neurodiversity Advisors, with Surrey County Council, we are

constantly looking for information to share with Parents and Carers to
help navigate the maze of Neurodiversity. 

The below QR code takes you to the 'Parent Padlet' part of their
website, where they have a range of resources under a number of

headings, such as; Explaining Neurodiversity to your Child, Resources
for home, Courses for parents, Neurodiversity friendly activities in

Surrey, Local organisations etc..

We hope you find this useful.

Surrey Local Offer 

Please also find link to Surrey Local Offer - which is also a helpful
directory of local services to support a range of areas  including SEND,

Leisure activities and childcare, Health, Early Years. 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/children/support-and-advice/local-offer

SEND UPDATES



THRIVE

A message from Mrs Pearson.
Hope you all had a lovely relaxing and happy half term. During our Thrive time, we always
talk about Fight, Flight and Freeze. Sometimes the children do not understand what their

bodies are doing. Over the next few weeks, the children throughout the school are going to
learn about these and to learn about how best they can control themselves once they are
in Fight, Flight or Freeze. Have a look at the poster as I am sure, most of the children will

show these at home as well as at school.
What is the fight, flight, or freeze response? The fight, flight, or freeze response refers to

involuntary physiological changes that happen in the body and mind when a person feels
threatened. This response exists to keep people safe, preparing them to face, escape, or

hide from danger.
Examples of fight, flight or freeze.

A person is out running and suddenly encounters a large, snarling dog; this would activate
the fight, flight, or freeze response. The person might:

Fight, becoming aggressive or throwing an object at the dog
Flee, increasing their jogging speed in order to escape

Freeze, causing them to stop running
Fawn by trying to calm the dog down

Flop, or become temporarily unconscious
   When activated, the stress response can make you react in three ways:

*You fight the threat.
*You flight from the situation.
*You freeze and stay in place.

The Fight Flight Freeze Response Video
Fight Flight Freeze Response-Anxiety & Stress-The Downside Of The Survival Brain-How To

Calm It Down
New Dates for Your Diary’s! 

Our next Thrive workshop will start in April. We are looking at running them on a Monday
Night starting on 28th April 12th May 19th May 2nd June 9th June and 16th June. If you

would like to book a space, please email me as they will go very quickly. 
D.Pearson@hillcroftschool.org



THRIVE



ONLINE SAFETY





Autism -Chime

ATTENDANCE

Just to remind parents/carers that if they take their children out of school without authority for 5 or
more days (which do not have to be consecutive), then the following will apply:

If you have not incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children in a rolling 3 year period
since 19 August 2024, then the penalty notice will be charged at the rate of £160.00, per
parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. This will be reduced to £80.00 if paid within 21
days of the receipt of the notice. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County
Council considering legal proceedings against you in the Magistrates Court. 

1.

If you have incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children since 9 August 2024, the
rolling 3 year period will be activated from the date of the first penalty notice and the second
penalty notice will be charred at a flat rate f £160.00, per parent/carer per child, if paid within
28 days. There will be no reduction for payment within 21 days. Failure to pay the Penalty
Notice will result in Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings against you in the
Magistrates Court. 

1.

If you have incurred 2 penalty notices relating to this child/children in the rolling 3 year period
since the firsts penalty notice was issued, then you NOT receive a third penalty notice - Surrey
County Council will have no option but to consider a prosecution, per parent/carer, in the
Magistrates Court under Section 444 Education Act 1996



Sickness & Medications/ Common childhood illnesses

When should I keep my child off school?

The Following NHS guidelines state;
Chicken pox; for at least 5 days from the onset of rash and until all blisters have
crusted over
Diarrhoea and vomiting; return 48 hours after last episode of either
Cold and flu like illnesses; if your child has no temperature then minor symptoms can
be managed at school. With a temperature, keep them home until this has subsided
and they are feeling well enough.
Impetigo; Keep your child home until all sores have crusted and healed or 48 hours
after they have started antibiotics.
Measles; Keep your child home until at least 4 days after the rash first appeared.
Mumps; keep your child home for 5 days after the swelling started  
Scarlet Fever; keep your child home until 24 hours after starting antibiotics
Whooping Cough; keep your child home until 48 hours after starting antibiotics.

Children can attend school with;
Hand Foot and Mouth, if they are well enough.
Head Lice; Please ensure you treat the child/family according to the treatment, and
repeat as instructed. Also, please let school know as soon as you are aware.
Threadworms; Please treat accordingly and ensure hand hygiene is practiced often. 
Slapped Cheek
Tonsillitis

Calpol may be administered in school if you feel there is a need for your child
throughout the school day. Please speak to office staff who will provide a medication
form to be completed. Where possible please supply the Calpol/paracetamol as we
have only limited emergency supply. 
Antibiotics can be administered again with a medication form, however only if the
medication is needed 3 or more times a day.
A high temperature is classified as 38 degrees. If your child has a temperature during
the school day, we will contact you to come and collect them. Please do not send your
child/Children into school with a high temperature. Always seek medical advice from
your GP.

SICKNESS AND MEDICATIONS



LITTER PICKING



SEND UPDATES



FOREST SCHOOL DONATIONS

As we develop our Forest School Provision we are keen to gather donations of the following
items. Please can any items be passed on to Mrs Winsor (Year 3 teacher).

Sticks, any shape and size, bundled and put in a bag.

Wood from tree cuttings.

Old metal buckets- even if it has holes! Old metal cake tins. 

Old cuts of carpet too so I can make a home for mini beasts. 

Old string/ rope/ wool. 

EARTH HOUR


